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PRESIDENT’S 

MESSAGE
Vermont Technical College has an honorable history of being at the 

forefront of the educational needs of Vermonters. More than 200 years ago, 

in 1806, the school that would later become our college, was founded on a 

hill in Randolph by a group of forward-thinking individuals.

As I sit in my office in Randolph, looking out at that very same landscape, 

I see an incredible future, informed and inspired by our college’s spirited 

past. As we continue our transformation to Vermont State University, 

we have much to be proud of, and so much to bring to this new vision for 

higher education in Vermont. 

 » RETURN ON INVESTMENT. This year, we ranked first in the state and 

#7 nationally among four-year public universities with the best short-

term net value, according to a report from Georgetown University’s 

Center on Education and the Workforce, which ranked 4,500 colleges 

and universities across the country. The ranking speaks to our 

prowess in preparing career-ready students. 

 » STUDENT SUCCESS AND JOB PLACEMENT. Our students continue 

to achieve and accomplish – in 2022, we saw our students maintain 

a 99% job placement rate within six months of graduation, and we 

also continue to have the highest-earning graduates of any Vermont 

college. Many of our students go on to answer the workforce needs of 

our state, serving in critical occupations. 

 » NEXT-GENERATION MANUFACTURING. Our new Advanced 

Manufacturing Center formally opened in a celebration headlined 

by Senator Patrick Leahy, who was instrumental in the funding and 

founding of the center. The AMC provides our students with the 

incredible opportunity to develop, design, manufacture, post-process, 

and engage in quality assurance with faculty and work in partnership 

with local businesses doing prototypes, small-batch manufacturing, 

and product testing. The future of manufacturing is in Randolph, 

Vermont!

 » THE FUTURE OF AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION. Speaking of 

the future, this year we introduced a new vision that builds on 

our 120-year history of agricultural education. Our new Center 

for Agriculture & Food Entrepreneurship, slated to open in 2024, 

will expand educational opportunities in a variety of modalities 

and in a range of fields of study, including new concentrations 

in diversified livestock, regenerative farming, brewing, meat 

curing, food entrepreneurship, and other value-added produce. 

We will offer an Associate Degree in Agriculture & Food 

Entrepreneurship, and students may choose to go on to complete 

a bachelor’s degree in either Diversified Agriculture or another 

degree offered at Vermont State University. We look forward 

to remaining a vital force for educating and training the next 

generation of bright, innovative farmers, food workers, and food 

entrepreneurs.

There are many ways in which our faculty, staff, and students strived 

and thrived in 2022. We are impressed by their resilience and celebrate 

their accomplishments. To alumni, we say, our hats off to you on your 

numerous successes and positive contributions to society. You are 

integral to our history as an institution, and you make your alma mater 

look so good. 

I’m inspired by how our community has risen to the challenge of 

transformation by bringing the best of what we can do together to the 

table. Our Randolph Center and Williston campuses and our learning 

sites will drum to the beat of the heart of Vermont as they always 

have and continue Vermont Technical College’s legacy of educational 

leadership in our state as part of Vermont State University. 

I look forward to building our future with you. 

   Yours,

    

   Michael K. Smith
   Interim President

DEVELOPMENT & 
ALUMNI RELATIONS

Welcome our Assistant Vice President of 
Institutional Advancement and Alumni Relations 
for Vermont State University – Lauren Philie!

Kelly Boulan (she/her)
Alumni Relations Coordinator

802.728.1258
kelly.boulan@vtc.edu
alumni@vtc.edu

PO Box 500
Randolph Center, VT  05061

Lauren Philie (she/her)
Assistant Vice President of 
Institutional Advancement and 
Alumni Relations

802.635.1657
Lauren.Philie@VermontState.eduu

337 College Hill
Johnson, VT  05656

Welcome!Welcome!
Lauren Philie has been with the 

Vermont State Colleges System for 

almost 12 years. She started as the 

Director of Development and Alumni 

Relations at Johnson State College, 

headed the alumni and development 

department at Northern Vermont 

University, and now serves as the lead 

of the Institutional Advancement Team 

for Vermont State University. 

You may have already seen her name 

and messages in some of our Vermont 

Tech Alumni E-Newsletters, as she 

is now working with alumni from 

all of the Vermont State University 

campuses. 

Lauren shares, “I am looking forward 

to meeting as many of you as possible, 

to hearing about your experience both 

as a VTC student and as an alum, and 

to working with my team to create a 

great experience for our Vermont State 

alumni! This includes offering you an 

expanded slate of alumni benefits, an 

exciting variety of alumni gatherings and 

networking events, increased volunteer 

and giving opportunities, and regular 

communications from our office. Please 

feel free to contact me anytime at 802-

635-1657 or Lauren.Philie@VermontState.

edu. Thank you for continuing to support 

your alma mater!”



54

View all photos from Homecoming at
vtc.edu/Homecoming-Photos

This year’s Homecoming/Alumni Day was one to remember! Not only was it our last 

Homecoming under the Vermont Tech name, but we also had one of our largest 

50th-year class reunions with twenty-three 1972 alumni at the Randolph Center 

campus! Robert Ide, AG '72, won the September Alumni of the Quarter Winner for 

helping send a le�er to his classmates and rally everyone together for this special 

day! (See the Alumni Profiles on our website to learn more or scan the QR code on 

page 15). 

We had some new events added to this year’s Homecoming, including a Silent 

Auction, a Carnival Booth run by a current Vermont Tech student, and Yearbook/Old 

Dorm poster selling in the Hartness Library. Thank you to everyone who participated 

in these activities as all the alumni, family, and friends who contributed helped 

raise $600 for the Alumni Association fund that supports Vermont Tech’s alumni 

community! 

Everyone also enjoyed some of our classic activities like apple picking, Advanced 

Manufacturing Center tours, the varsity men’s and women’s soccer games, and the 

famous alumni turkey meal in Morey Dining Hall. In addition, David Silloway, AG '66, 

came again this year to offer hayrides with his tractor!   

Congratulations 
Class of '72 as 
we celebrated 
your 50th 
reunion this 
year!

HOME
COMING

2023
23
sept

2022
ALUMNI
HOMECOMING

Vermont Technical College's Athletic Department hosted its 

inaugural Athletic Hall of Fame event in conjunction with the 

college's annual Homecoming weekend. 

 

“We want to ensure that Vermont Tech's athletics legacy is 

retained in a formal manner,” said Hilary Linehan, Director 

of Athletics and Recreation at the college. "The athletes 

inaugurated into this first Hall of Fame class showed 

exceptional talent and willingness to work hard both in the 

classroom and on the playing surface." 

 

Athletics have a long history at Vermont Tech, dating back to 

the 1960s. The athletic teams started as part of the NJCAA, 

competing with some schools within the same athletic 

conference for more than 50 years. A�er the college added its 

first bachelor's degree program in Architectural Engineering 

Technology in 1993, Vermont Tech moved over to the U.S. 

Small College Athletic Association, which rebranded as the 

United States Collegiate Athletic Association (USCAA) in 

2005. 

 

Vermont Tech has a history of excellence in athletics, with 

hundreds of student-athletes earning national and conference 

All-Academic, All-Conference and All-American awards. Our 

teams have also followed this pa�ern of excellence, appearing 

in over 50 different Conference and National Championship 

tournaments and events, and winning nine of these. 

 

"While we honor this year’s class of athletes, we know 

there are more out there that will be nominated for a future 

class," Linehan said. "We expect to open nominations with 

Homecoming registration this year so please be sure to check 

the website to place your nomination." 

 

The Hall of Fame Kiosk is located in the alcove next to the 

SHAPE entrance on the Randolph campus. Visitors may view 

the Hall of Fame online by using the Hall of Fame link on the 

Vermont Tech athletic website under "Inside Athletics".

Basketball, Bob Pietryka, 1967

Nordic Skiing, James (Jim) 
Lehneman, 1984

Nordic Skiing, Andy Whitney, 1986

Nordic Skiing, Michelle Bean, 1989

Basketball, Lance Boire, 1999 & 
2001

Basketball, Robby Cosgriff, 1999 
& 2001

Basketball, Marybeth LaRocque, 
2000 & 2002

Soccer, Chad Albrecht, 2002

Soccer, William (Billy) Field, 2002

Baseball, Jordan Hodge, 2008

Soccer, Shannon Leland, 2008

Cross Country, Justin Newland, 2011

Soccer, Amy Galipeault, 2011

Basketball, Kevin Carr, 2013

Basketball, Paige Wells, 2015

Basketball, Jamal Hughes, 2015

Soccer, Phil Hepburn, 2017 & 2019

Cross Country, Rebecca Broadbent, 2019

Administrator/Coach, Skip Distel 

ATHLETIC
HALL OF FAME

ATHLETIC INDUCTEES L-R: ROBBY COSGRIFF, JUSTIN NEWLAND, JAMAL HUGHES, PHIL HEPBURN, WILLIAM FIELD, MARYBETH LAROCQUE, CHAD ALBRECHT, 

LANCE BOIRE.

VERMONT TECHNICAL 

COLLEGE CLASS OF 1972: 

POSE FOR A PHOTO OUTSIDE 

HARTNESS LIBRARY.

2022 ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES 
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To make sure we preserve Vermont Tech’s history, ideals, and community going forward as Vermont State 

University, we will have separate Alumni Associations at each institution. 

The Vermont Tech Alumni Association is a group that helps build and maintain alumni connections and 

community; speaks to the mission and goals of the College; manages the Alumni Association funds, and 

more. It is a group of Vermont Tech alumni that come together to help support not only the College you 

have come to know and love, but the future graduates of the institution! 

Every Vermont Tech Alumni is part of the Alumni Association. Anyone is welcome to all events, meetings, 

and voting decisions made for the association. The Alumni Association Board are Vermont Tech alumni 

that are appointed by the association to provide structure and management of the association. Currently, 

we have 15 active members of the association, meeting together, to help rebuild our Vermont Tech Alumni 

Association and vote for Board Members. 

Meet the Vermont Tech Alumni 
Association Members!

Check out the listing at right of the current 

Alumni Association Members. This group is  

meeting together vitually, so anyone can join, to 

help create the Alumni Association Board. 

The next meeting will be shared in the next 

E-Newsle�er – so make sure we have your most 

updated email address!

DATE EVENT LOCATION TIME INFO

May 12 Alan Curler Memorial Cruise
Spirit of Ethan 

Allen, Burlington
6–9 pm

Lake Champlain 
cruise, dinner,

and DJ. Register at
VermontState.edu/

alumnicruise

May 14
Vermont Tech

Commencement
Randolph Center 

Campus
3 pm

Can you
volunteer? 
Email us!

July 13
Knights Scramble Golf 

Tournament
Montague Golf 

Course, Randolph

9 am 
Shotgun 

Start

Play a round of golf 
and support VTC's 

Athletic Dept.

September 23 Homecoming Weekend
Randolph Center 

Campus
Afternoon & 

Evening
Alumni Day with

fall activities

2023
ALUMNI EVENTS

vtc.edu/alumni-events | (802) 728-1258 | alumni@vtc.edu

We at Vermont Tech are excited to make 
the final transition to Vermont State 
University on July 1, 2023. That means as 
we unify together with Castleton University 
and Northern Vermont University, so 
will our events! Although some will be 
celebrated on separate campuses, like 
Homecoming Weekend and Annual 
Golf Tournaments - all alumni, from all 
institutions, are welcome to join!

For last year's 7th Annual Knights Scramble golf tournament we want 
to thank PC Construction for being our Knight Sponsor, The Tech 
Group for being our Squire Sponsor, and SymQuest for being our 
Sword Sponsor! We look forward to this year’s 8th annual event - and  
registration is open on our alumni events website at vtc.edu/alumni-
events/

ALUMNI 
ASSOCIATION

Karry Booska, ECM '03 & BUS '05

Samantha Daniels, ABT '18 & AET '20

Aric Donerkiel, MEC '19 & ELM '21

Adam Eccher, ECM '03 

Mandi Fournier, MEC '02 & ELM '04

Erica Gerstenmaier, BUS '94

Keith Gingue, ABT '03 & AET '09

Daniel Jackman, ABT '73

Chris Karambelas, VAST '01 & CPE '02

John LaFreniere, EET '87 & BUS '08

Joe Lemaire, CPE '02

Elisha Mattoon, VAST '17, MEC '18 & REN '20

Wesley McEntee, MEC '16 & MAN '18

Mark Moyer, CET '96

Colin Parker, BUS '04 & '05

Richard Roderick, AG '73

Melanie Smith, VAST '01, MEC '02, & ELM '04

Denver Wilson, MEC '02 & ELM '04

If you would like to be 
involved please contact:

Kelly Boulan
Development and Alumni 
Relations Specialist
kelly.boulan@vtc.edu
(802) 728-1258

*Important note: 
Not all alumni events 
are listed below. 
Any additional, pop-
up events will be 
sent via email and 
social media, so 
please make sure 
you Update Your 
Information at the 
link below or follow 
our VTC Alumni 
Facebook page to get 
current updates! 
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 Celebrating

1806

Orange County 
Grammar School 

was founded here on 
our hill in Randolph 
Center. Mr. William 

Nu�ing was its 
principal and is the 

namesake of one 
of Vermont Tech’s 

residence halls. 
These were the first 

steps in our history of 
educating the citizens 

of Vermont.

1866
The Randolph Normal School 

was founded.

A�er 60 years at the Grammar 
School, this location was chosen 

to become the state’s first 
normal school for the purpose 

of educating teachers, again by 
legislative mandate. 

The Randolph Normal School’s 
first principal was Edward 

Conant, whom an academic 
building is named a�er.

President Edward Conant 
1867-1874; 1884-1903

1874

President
Abel E. Leavenworth 

1874-1879

1879
President 

Andrew W. Edson 
1879-1884

1903

President 
Charles Morrill 

1903-1911

1907
Thompson School 

of Nursing in 
Bra�leboro was 

established. 

1910

A�er 25 years of never granting a 
degree in agriculture from UVM, the 

Vermont State Grange pressed for the 
development of a state agriculture 

school, focused on the practical 
application of agricultural education. 
Vermont School of Agriculture (VSA) 

was born in 1910 at the Normal School 
site. The school opened with 56 

students. We served to educate farmers 
for Vermont.

President G. Leland Green
1911-1918; 1919-1920

1912
VSA dairy barn built (mostly 

constructed by students). 

VSA wood shop building and forge 
created from the annex of the 

Maplewood/VSA dormitory.

1918
VSA community 

and students 
construct the 

dormitory 
building (be�er 
known as Old 

Dorm).

1946
The last class to complete the one-year 

wartime course of instruction 
63 Males students enrolled and 11 WWII 

veterans enrolled.

1957

In response to evolving educational needs of Vermont’s workforce, 
technical courses were added to the offerings of the school in 1957 
and the institution was given a new name reflecting this expanding 

mission: Vermont Agricultural and Technical Institute (VATI). It was the 
first and only technical institute in Vermont, with an initial enrollment 
of approximately 75 students. It was then that we educated not only 
the farmers, but the highway engineers and electrical engineers for 

Vermont’s growing industrial production.

President Richard A. Young
1957-1962 

1962
It was not long a�er the industrial 

revolution that led to VATI that 
Vermont Technical College was 

founded. In 1962, the college was 
authorized to grant degrees of 
Associate in Applied Science. 

Morrill Hall (named in memory of U.S. 
Senator Justin Morrill from Vermont, 

author of the Morrill Land Grant 
Colleges Act of 1861) is completed.

1963

First women were 
accepted into VTC.

1964
Morrill addition was 

completed, but before 
the classroom building 

was raised.

President
Pierre V. Kieffer Jr.

1964-1975 

1965

The Associate of 
Engineering degree was 

first granted in 1965.

1966
Conant Hall (named in 

memory of Edward Conant) is 
completed and housing classes 

and administrative offices. 

Morey Hall Dormitory (named 
in honor of Captain Samuel 

Morey, an early Vermont 
inventor) is completed. 

1967

Hartness Library (named in honor of James Hartness, 
former Vermont Governor, inventor, author, and engineer) 

is completed. 

Farm complex completed and Orchard property 
purchased. 

1968
Keenan Hall (named 

in memory of Maurice 
Keenan, long time 

member of the VSC Board 
of Trustees) is built.

1970

Green Hall (named for Leland 
G. Green, first principal of 

VSA) is built. 

Nu�ing Hall (named for 
William Nu�ing, first principal 

of OCGS) is built.

1975
President

Ned E. Herrin, Jr.
1975-1980 

1980
President 

James P. Todd 
1980-1984

1984

Veterinary 
Technician Lab 
was completed.

President 
Robert G. Clarke 

1984-1999

1989
Automotive 

Technology Center 
is completed.

 Our History
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Late 

1990s
An Associate Degree (RN) 
program was added, and 
by 1999 two cohorts had 

already graduated.

2000
Bachelor of Science in 
Computer Engineering 

Technology in fall of 
2000.

President 
Allan S. Rodgers

2000-2010

2003

Williston campus became 
an official Vermont Tech 
campus for all students.

RN Program received 
national accreditation. 

2005
Offered Bachelor 

of Science in either 
So�ware Engineering 

or Information 
Technology

2006

Randolph nursing 
simulation lab

opened.

President
Ty J. Handy
2006-2010

2007
Bachelor degrees in 

Dental Hygiene, Equine 
Studies, and Sustainable 
Design and Technology 

were offered. 

The Student Center 
portion of SHAPE was 
added and completed. 

2009

Nursing distance sites in 
the Northeast Kingdom 

Region started. The 
Newport, Morrisville and 
Lyndon sites were added 

to one that already existed 
in White River Junction.

2011
President

Philip A. Conroy
2011-2014

2013

Online RN and BSN 
nursing program 

was added

2014
President

Daniel Paul Smith 
2014-2016 

2015

By 2015, Vermont Tech was 
authorized to award its first 
master’s degree in so�ware 

engineering.

First students graduated from 
the online nursing programs 

and the Online RN and 
BSN nursing program was 

accredited. And Dartmouth-
Hitchcock site opens.

2016
First Women 

President of Vermont 
Technical College: 

Patricia L. Moulton 
2016-2022

2018

Morrisville (NVU-
Johnson) site is 
restarted for the 

nursing program.

2019
Rutland Nursing 

distance site opens.

2020

CVMC distance 
nursing site is open.

2023

July 1, 2023: Vermont Tech 
unifies with Castleton 

University, and Northern 
Vermont University

to become
Vermont State University

1993

College was approved to 
award its first bachelor’s 

degree program, the 
Bachelor of Science in 

Architectural Engineering 
Technology

1990
Student Health and 
Physical Education 
(SHAPE) Center is 

completed.

1994

A short time later in 1994, the nursing 
programs, Fanny Allen School in Colchester, 
Putnam School in Bennington & Thompson 

School in Bra�leboro, were added to the 
College community.

Even today, Vermont Tech’s Practical 
Nursing program is the longest running of 

its kind in the country.

Continued...

1937 20151962

2012
Professional Pilot 

Technology program 
was established at 
Williston Campus. 
(learn more about 

this program on page 
20 & 21)

2022

Lyndon simulation 
lab opened.

RANDOLPH CAMPUS THROUGH THE YEARS
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Thomas “Tom” Roughton, AG '46 Growing 

up in New York City, Tom moved to 

Vermont to help on a farm and stayed for 

eight years. Once he graduated from high 

school he went to Vermont Tech (known 

then as Vermont School of Agriculture 

[VSA]) because of his interest in farming. 

He noted a memory of working on the 

farm at Vermont Tech stating, “It was a 

great school for me. Part of our tuition was 

putting in so many hours of work per year 

and if you worked more, they would pay 

you $3.00 per hour, if I remember. I used 

to run the dairy room in the milking barn 

and it was a morning and night job. My job 

was to sanitize and keep it clean. I think I 

paid most of my own tuition just working 

on the farm at VSA.” After graduation, he 

had a job lined up in Minnesota working 

for a milking machine company. Later, 

he worked for John Deere and became 

a Construction Equipment Dealer for 

20 years and was the President of the 

Equipment Dealers Association. Afterward, 

he moved to Wisconsin and raised beef 

cattle for 40 years and then moved to 

organic chickens up until last year. Now 

he is residing anywhere to stay close 

to family. Tom also attended the 2022 

Homecoming Weekend (pictured on page 

3) and represented the oldest graduating 

class, celebrating 77 years! 

James “Jim” Hoyt, AG '50 Jim lived on 

campus in Old Dorm and was involved in 

baseball and basketball. Currently, he’s 

a Division Sales Manager at John Deere 

where he has worked for 35 years! 

Gene Sargent, HT '59 After being 

honorably discharged from the Korean 

War, Gene came to Vermont Tech per his 

father’s suggestion. He noted, “Calculators 

were just coming out then!” He also 

disclosed that Vermont Tech was a great 

school and shared, “I lived on campus and 

there were always guys trying to crazy 

things!” Once he graduated, he used his 

degree right away and helped to build 

highways through the State Highway 

Department. He worked there for almost 

20 years as a Head Inspector. Then Gene 

started his own real estate business and 

helped run it with his wife and his two 

daughters in Chelsea, VT. Now, Gene is 

happily retired and enjoying his home. 

graduated, he obtained a job at Dufrane 

Henry Engineering in Springfield, VT where 

he worked for 18.5 years! He stated, “I used 

my degree as it helped with overseeing 

sewer and water projects.” Then Winston 

worked at Dartmouth College for 27 

years as a Construction Manager and his 

favorite part was, “everything…because it 

was interesting meeting new people, and 

building and coordinating projects from all 

over the country.” Winston stated, “I highly 

recommend Vermont Tech…excellent 

job placement and teaching.” Now, 

Winston is retired and came to the 2022 

Homecoming/Alumni Day on September 

24th for his 50th reunion!

Rene Roy, EET '72 Rene shared, “I enrolled 

in the Pre-Engineering program in 1969 

with no loss of credits from the GI Bill. I 

lived in the Old Dorm for one year with 

my roommate Peter Kane. We commuted 

back and forth from Island Pond on the 

weekends. To lower college costs, I was 

a dorm counselor for one year and I 

worked with Perry Lanou one summer 

cleaning rooms. That was a good thing, 

as I lost twenty-five pounds that summer. 

I remember one weekend in the winter 

out of sheer boredom a couple of us from 

the college decided to visit New York but 

stayed too late. On our trip back to the 

college, we ran into a snow squall and 

drove off the road hitting a telephone pole. 

Without a ride, Vermont Tech Security 

drove to the hospital to return us back to 

the college. I will never forget that one act 

of kindness. After graduating, I worked 

at various companies running a gamut of 

various disciplines.” Now Rene is enjoying 

retirement. 

Paul Stanley, AG '74 A message from Paul: 

“HI to all at VTC and alumni! It’s been 

a lot of water over the dam in the last 

48 years. As we approach our 50th year 

reunion there is much change happening 

at the "Tech". This is not something like 

change in curriculum, this is major; from 

combining institutes, to selling the Dairy 

Herd, and moving what we teach about Ag 

to a whole new concept. In a fifth sense, 

we are going back in time where living off 

the land meant providing for you and the 

family and selling what you could in the 

city. The thing that does remain with us 

is the land; whether it has a house, trees, 

roads, water, land fill or open fields, it’s 

our land and it needs to be cared for. We 

can do all the educating in the world, but 

SHARE YOUR STORIES
Louis L. Hall, AG '65 Louis came to 

Vermont Tech to pursue an education 

in Agriculture, as he is part of a 5th 

generation dairy farm called Whey Run 

Farm in Orwell, VT. He was also involved 

as a Fire Chief for 39 years and had been 

part of the department for 53 years. Now 

retired, Louis is still farming with his 

family. 

John E. Hunter, MEC '65 "During the 1965 

senior recruiting phase at VTC, I was hired 

by Jones and Lamson Machine Company 

of Springfield, VT. There were five of 

us hired out of VTC at that time, three 

Mechanical and two Electrical techs. I was 

the only one left from that group when 

they closed their doors in 1986. I was able 

to work my way through the ranks doing 

mechanical machine design, starting as 

a draftsman, and working for both the 

grinder product line and the lathe product 

line (even getting involved with some 

early robotics cells in the 70’s) working 

up thru Senior Design Engineer, before 

ending up as a Lead Man for the Lathe 

Engineering group. That position entailed 

reviewing all the incoming machine orders 

for our department and working with the 

Engineering Manager to choose which 

staff members would get certain jobs. 

I was fortunate enough to use my VTC 

training during my whole career, even after 

J&L closed. My wife and I are now retired 

in North Springfield; have three children, 

and six grandchildren.” Learn more about 

John, and his profession, on his blog: 

jandlengineer.wordpress.com. 

Warren N. Vincentz, CET '68 Warren lived 

in Old Dorm and was part of the Yearbook 

Club while attending Vermont Tech. Now, 

he is retired from 33 years as a Resident 

Engineer and lives in New Jersey. 

Robert “Bob” Boisvert EM '71 Back when 

Bob was attending Vermont Tech, he 

lived in Old Dorm and was part of the 

Radio-Controlled Model Club. Now, he has 

retired from 35 years of service at IBM as a 

Senior Service Planner. 

Winston Chambers, CET '72 Taking a 

drafting class in high school, led to 

Winston’s interest in Civil Engineering. 

He chose Vermont Tech because of 

the degree option and right after he 

Do you have news to share?
We want to hear from you for our next issue. Go to vtc.edu/alumni and click on 

Share Your News or email your story and photos to alumni@vtc.edu.

if we do not respect the environment, life 

will be very different, which we are already 

experiencing. Education is becoming more 

vital than ever to give us the different 

perspective on life which Vermont Tech 

has given to many of us. It’s not what we 

learned it’s the fact that we learn how to 

learn for life.” Paul is currently the Owner 

of Paul-Lin Dairy, LLC. 

Susan “Sue” James, DFM '77 Sue shared, “I 

have just retired after 37 years of working 

in the Vermont Agency Agriculture Food 

and Markets Dairy Div. My last few years 

were as Supervisor of the farm inspection 

staff. It was interesting to meet fellow 

Vermont Tech Dairy graduates around 

the state and talk to them about their 

experiences at Vermont Tech. (Also, 

good to note that 3/4 current dairy farm 

specialists have Vermont Tech degrees).” 

Now, Sue will be spending some time 

catching up with some quilting, reading, 

and time with her horses. 

Barry Alan Coffin, EET '80 Barry chose to 

attend Vermont Tech because of the high 

return on investment rate. When attending 

Vermont Tech, Barry resided on campus 

in Morey Hall. He was involved with table 

tennis and basketball on campus and 

noted that it was a great experience. He 

has been working at Collins Aerospace 

for 14 years, first as a level 1 Technician, 

and has moved his way up to the Senior 

Supervisor! 

Mark Ryan, ABT '83 Mark shares his 

exciting news, “Since graduating from the 

Tech I have had many career changes. 

My latest has lasted over 20 years. I am 

the Head of Steam Plant Operations at 

Davidson College in Davidson, North 

Carolina. I will be retiring at the end of 

June. I plan to move on to the next phase 

of my career which will entail more time 

with family, including my wife of almost 

39 years, our two grown children and their 

spouses, and our grandson, who was born 

in October. My wife and I also plan to 

travel more and enjoy our lakeside home 

on Lake Norman.” 

James B. “Jim” Lehneman, MEC '84 Jim 

enjoyed his time at Vermont Tech and 

lived in Keenan, Old Dorm, and Morey 

while he resided on campus. He was 

active and participated in baseball and 

cross-country skiing, stating, “I had a very 

positive experience at Vermont Tech. I 

was very lucky to have been part of the 

Champion NJCAA Ski Team and was 

the individual XC-Ski NJCAA Champion 

in 1983!” Now, Jim is working at the 

UVM Medical Center as the Director of 

Facilities and has celebrated his 8th year 

there! Jim was nominated this year into 

our first Vermont Tech Athletic Hall of 

Fame (see page 5)

Kris Merchant, EET '85 Kris is excited 

to announce that he has been a Sales 

Manager at Waitsfield and Champlain 

Valley Telecom since 1997, providing of 25 

years of service! Find Kris on LinkedIn. 

Mark Riefenhauser, CET '87 During his 

time at Vermont Tech, Mark lived in Morey 

Hall and was part of the Civil Engineering 

Club. Now he is using his degree at Smith 

& Company as a Professional Engineer and 

has just celebrated 20 years! 

Tricia Eastwood Foster, AMT '90 

Currently, Tricia is at Vermont Natural 

Agriculture Products as a Manager and 

has been there for 25 years! 

Heather Lumb, ABT '92 Recently moved 

to South Carolina, Heather started a new 

job at the Medical University of South 

Carolina (MUSC) as the Construction 

Project Coordinator, and is engaged to be 

married in October 2022! 

William L. “Bill” Gray, CET '94 When 

attending Vermont Tech, Bill lived in 

Morey and stated, “I made a lot of good 

friends that I still see today.” Currently, 

Bill is working at the Vermont Agency of 

Transportation as a Field Technician and 

celebrated his work anniversary of 25 

years! 

Cynthia Rhoad, LPN '94 Cynthia shared: 

“Since I graduated from Putnam Memorial 

School of Practical Nursing, I have held 

three significant jobs in the medical 

profession. I worked as a Medical 

Assistant at a podiatry practice where I 

took x-rays, did physical therapy, removed 

casts, and prepped patients' feet for office 

surgeries. I earned an Associate’s degree 

in General Studies at a local community 

college while I worked there, and after 

that I moved to Blacksburg, VA where 

I earned a Bachelor’s in Psychology at 

Virginia Tech. Then I worked the front 

desk at a busy internal medicine practice 

and attended Johns Hopkins University 

to receive a graduate certificate in the 

Business of Medicine. Then, I worked part-

time for a healthcare agency as a flu nurse 

(administering flu shots) until I retired 

several years ago.” 

Esther Mears-Moses, LAH '95 Esther 

noted, “I was a student that came in 

later in life. Had a child and was going to 

school and working. I found that most of 

the students no matter their age were 

friendly and great. The professors were 

very helpful!” Now, Esther is working at 

Vermont Country Campers and has been 

there for three years. 

Luke R. Beauregard, CPM '01 Luke used 

to be involved with basketball at Vermont 

Tech and was part of the team that won 

the winning division championship. Now 

residing in Tennessee, Luke started his 

own construction company called Luke 

Beauregard Construction in 2017. 

Laurence Dean, ABT '01 Laurence is 

using his degree from Vermont Tech as a 

Designer at the Cushman Design Group 

in Vermont. He currently resides in Stowe, 

VT. 

Jessica Dawn Lothian, AET '02 While 

attending Vermont Tech, Jessica lived 

in both Keenan and Old Dorm and was 

involved with the AIAS club. Now, she is 

working at WBRC Inc. as an Architectural 

Design Specialist and has been there for 

20 years! 

Adam Eccher, ECM '03 Adam shared, “I 

graduated in 2003 with an Associate in 

Applied Science. A friend of mine and 

VTC alum, Colin Parker, BUS '04 & '05, 

helped me land my first job out of college 

at Pro-Cut International in West Lebanon, 

NH as a Phone Support Technician. In 

2006 I was able to start my semiconductor 

career at Micron Technology in Manassas, 

VA as a Maintenance Technician. In 2012, 

I continued my career at Broadcom in 

Fort Collins, CO as a Senior Maintenance 

Technician. Then, in 2021 during the 
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pandemic, I am now an Equipment 

Engineer at Skywater Technology in 

Bloomington, MN. I've worked with 

several VTC alum in the semiconductor 

industry and they have done very well for 

themselves!” 

Alain LeBlanc, CET '04 Alain shared, 

“Vermont Tech was very influential in 

my career as it allowed me to find out 

how I liked to learn. Vermont Tech's 

hands-on learning approach and real-life 

application model was starkly different 

to other colleges' theoretical style.” 

Since graduating, Alain explained, “I have 

used my education to further myself in 

the Commercial Construction Project 

Management field. It has allowed me 

to work in several states and in several 

different market sectors including 

aviation, life sciences, retail, automotive, 

aerospace, and warehousing.” Now, Alain 

is the Vice President of Operations at 

Jewett Construction Co, LLC in Fremont, 

NH! 

Amber Miller, VAST '04 Amber works 

at Aldrich Advisors + CPAs as a Senior 

Manager/Utility Consultant and has been 

there for 7.5 years! She has a professional 

CPA license in AK, MT, and OH. She 

currently resides in Alaska. 

Ann Marie Russo, LPN '04 After she 

studied at the Vermont Tech Bennington 

campus, Ann is now working at the 

Department of Veterans Affairs as a 

Human Resource Specialist and has been 

there for 14 years! 

Chad Loseby, CPE '07 & '09 At Vermont 

Tech, Chad lived in Morey and was 

involved with the WVTC Radio Club. 

Now, he is currently working at CSG 

Government Solutions as a Senior 

Consultant. 

George A. Carpenter, CPM '10 George’s 

time at Vermont Tech involved living 

in Old Dorm and being part of the 

Construction Club. Now he is the Vice 

President of JP Sicard Inc. and has been 

employed there for 12 years!

Andrew Faure, MEC ’12 & ELM/MEC ’18 

Andrew is a Lead Inspector at Kamatics 

in Connecticut and shared that it’s one of 

USA’s biggest aerospace suppliers.

Joshua Burleson, LPN '14 Joshua lives 

in North Carolina and started working 

at JetBlue Airways as a Lead Engineer in 

Software.

Sarah Healey, AET '15 Sarah is excited 

to share that she has been working at 

the same company since graduating 

in 2015 at NHDOT (New Hampshire 

Department of Transportation) and is 

currently studying for the PE license 

exam! She also announced, “Also, one 

major change since I attended VTC: I 

came out! Formerly known as Matthew 

Thomas Healey, I go by Sarah Alexis 

Healey now, pronouns she/her. It's been 

a huge change for the better in my life, 

and I couldn't have imagined being able 

to do so without the support of my family, 

friends and coworkers. I look forward to 

being addressed as Sarah Healey, PE in 

the very near future!” Sarah attended 

2022 Homecoming/Alumni Day and won 

the Scavenger Hunt getting a Vermont 

Tech Picnic Blanket as a prize!

Andrew Tipper, CIT '15 During his time 

at Vermont Tech, Andrew lived in Morey 

and was involved with the Humans vs. 

Zombies and LARPing Club. Now he is 

working at Marathon Health as a Software 

QA Analyst and has been there for one 

year. 

Sara Harvey, LPN '15 & NUR '16 Sara is 

working at the University of Vermont 

Medical Center as a Registered Nurse and 

has reached her 5th year anniversary!

Tyler Poirier, EET '13, ELM '16 Tyler 

shared, “I continued working for IBM after 

graduation, and got married to my wife 

Ashley in 2018. Got an opportunity to 

move to Kennebunk, ME in 2019, and now 

work for Abbott Labs as a Manufacturing 

Engineer. My kids Coleman and Rhys 

love their life in Maine and keep life 

interesting!”

Devon Woods, VET '16 Devon is a 

certified Veterinary Technician and 

works at Cape Cod Veterinary Specialists 

and explained, “I am one of the “lead/

seasoned” technicians at my hospitals. I 

monitor symptoms for anything as simple 

as mass removal, spaying, neutering, or 

more complicated symptoms like a leg 

amputation or foreign body symptom. I 

am on track to be lead surgery tech in the 

next few years and maybe even a manager 

further down the line. I love working with 

all the different dogs and cats we see and 

you never have a full day. My favorite part 

of my day is monitoring symptoms. Even 

though it is the most complex part of my 

job I love doing it.” 

Michelle (Franklin) Austin, PMD '17 

Michelle shared that not only did she 

move, obtain a new job, she also got 

married at the end of July 2020! One of 

the first to graduate in the Paramedicine 

class at Vermont Tech, Michelle is now 

working at Essex Rescue as a Paramedic. 

Josephine “Josie” Green, LPN '16 & NUR 

'17 Josie shared, “I have been working in 

med-surg as an RN for 4.5 years now! I am 

currently pursuing my MSN in education 

through Western Governors University. 

And after two back-to-back miscarriages, 

my husband and I are thrilled to be 

welcoming a little boy in May 2022!” 

Thomas Harvey, LPN '16 & NUR '17 

Working at the Vermont Department of 

Health, Thomas is a Public Health Nurse 

Supervisor and has been there for 5 years.

Niels Huisman, EET '16 & ELM '17 While 

studying at the Williston campus, Niels 

was involved in the Arduino, Maker, 

and VTC CubeSat Lab Clubs. Now he is 

currently working at Greensea Systems as 

a Program Manager and has been there 

for 5 years.

Katerina Leach, LPN '16 & NUR '17 

Katerina is currently working at Caledonia 

Home Health and Hospice as an RN and 

has been there for 2 years.

Jordan Mayer, BUS '17 Jordan noted that 

he enjoyed, “all the great classes with 

my professors who infused their courses 

with practical workplace experience.” He 

is currently working at Champlain Cable 

as an Environmental, Health, and Saftey 

Manager and has celebrated his 5th year 

anniversary.

Timothy Morris, CET '17 Timothy started 

working at Chase & Chase Surveyors and 

has been there for 4 years.

Leo Sprinzen, AET '17 Leo is now working 

at Vermont Mechanical as a Mechanical 

Engineer and has been there for 5 years.

Jason Carriveau NUR '18 “After 

graduating from Vermont Tech with my 

associate’s degree in nursing, I took a 

year off to work as an RN in the inpatient 

psychiatry setting as well as home health. 

I then went to Regis College for three 

years to obtain my master’s degree in 

nursing and sit for my boards to become 

a psychiatric mental health nurse 

practitioner. I have just recently started 

a position at Lamoille Health Partners 

working in the outpatient setting, and 

love it!” 

Katie Colligan, ATT '16, ENT '18, & DPT 

'18 Katie, lives in Massachusetts and is 

currently working at First Chrysler Dodge 

Jeep Ram as an Assistant Parts Manager. 

Dian Marie Roy, LPN '13 & NUR '18 

Dian has been working at Northeastern 

Vermont Regional Hospital (NVRH) as a 

Registered Nurse in the Operating Room 

for 3.5 years now. 

Sandra R. Jacobus, VET '13 & MGR '19 

Sandra is currently living in Vermont 

and has been a Seasonal Christmas Tree 

Worker at Pineberry Farms for 2 years. 

Jacob D. Stone, CSE '19 At Vermont Tech 

Jacob lived in Nutting and Morey and 

was involved in the Humans vs. Zombies 

Club. Now, he is working at Vermont 

Information Processing as a Software 

Engineer. 

Peter Bartlett, CET '19 & BUS '20 Working 

as a Project Manager at Weed Precast, 

Peter has now been there for 3 years. 

William Alexander Fretwell, ABT '19 & 

AET '20 Living in Old Dorm during his 

time at Vermont Tech, William was also 

involved with the AIAS, ASHRAE and Ski 

and Snowboard Build Club. Now he is 

currently at VHB as a Civil Designer and 

has been there for 2 years.

John Holleran, MEC '18 & ELM '20 John 

studied at the Randolph Center campus, 

lived in Keenan, and was involved with 

the Astronomy and Christian Fellowship 

clubs. Now he works at Blue Origin as a 

Technical Designer. 

Brittany Jean Mobbs, LPN '15, NUR '18, 

& NUR '20 Brittany has been working at 

NMC as an ICU/Charge Nurse for 3 years 

now.

Mary Ceglarski Gregg, NUR '18 & NUR 

'21 Mary is now working at Grace Cottage 

Hospital as a Charge Nurse and has been 

employed there for 6 years.

Brandon Hanley, EET '21 Studying at 

the Williston campus, Brandon noted 

that the hands-on demonstration was 

a key component of his learning. Now 

he is working at Beta Technologies as 

an Electrical Engineer for the year and 

stated, “I married my wife, Abigail, on 

September 25th of 2021. Shortly after 

graduating from Vermont Tech, I started 

work at Beta Technologies. I have 

been working on the wire harnessing 

component of the Alia 250 project, and 

to this date have yet to find anything 

I dislike about Beta - it's a fantastic 

company doing a great job in its mission, 

process, and workplace culture and 

I highly recommend a tour to anyone 

interested in electrifying aviation.” 

Jill Tracy Billiau, LPN '21 & NUR '22 Jill 

is now at Dartmouth-Hitchcock Medical 

Center as a Registered Nurse and has 

been working there for 5 years.

Scan to learn 
how alumni 

are using their 
degrees by 

reading Alumni 
Profiles online:

David Rorison – AG ‘47 

Keith C. Warner – AG ‘48 

Arlin Brown – AG ’51 

Theodore Hinckley – AG ‘54

Bert Ladd – AG ’64 

Robert W. Matthews – AG ’64 

Wendell Bushy – AG ‘68

Douglas Newton – HT ’68 

Michael D. Provost – ABT ’71 

Michael Curtis – AMT ‘80

John Hunkele – EET ‘80

Maureen F. Evans – LPN ’97 

IN MEMORIAM

Burton “Burt” DeVeau – Professor, Athletic Director, and Basketball and Baseball Coach in 1949-1950

Edwin Gast – Field Foreman at the Dairy Farm from 1967-1981 

Paul Hartmann – Professor in Architectural and Building Engineering Technology Department for 25 
years from 1985-2011 (More information related to Paul Hartmann Page 19)

Edgar L. Weber – Part-Time Faculty Member, committed to CEWD (Continuing Education Workforce 
Development) 1998 - 2022 

Maribeth Klyszeiko – LPN ’02 

Ryan Goodrich – LAH ‘03 

Kenalene Daniels – LPN ’03 & NUR ’05 

Margaret Barletta – LPN ’04 & NUR ‘07

Beau Champney – ECM ‘04 

FACULTY/STAFF IN MEMORIAM
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Francis “Frank” Ettori Jr. EET '91 Frank 

is the Director of ISO-NE Relations and 

Power Accounting at VELCO. 

Jarrod Harper, EET '91 Jarrod wrote, 

“When I graduated from VTC with my 

associates in Electrical and Electronics 

Engineering Technology degree, I started 

working for VELCO 3 weeks later. I have 

been with VELCO for 31 years and have 

held several positions within the company 

during that time. Currently, I am a 

member of the Application Development 

team focusing on the development of web 

and mobile applications for our office and 

field personnel. The degree I earned from 

VTC really set me up for success in my 

career and I am thankful every day that I 

went to VTC!” 

Erik Fortin, CPE '98 Erik noted, “Upon 

graduation from VTC with a degree in 

Computer Engineering, I began work at 

VELCO in the Information Technology 

department and have been at VELCO 

since (24 years). I had an initial focus 

on system administration and computer 

programming which then branched 

into database administration and 

development, enterprise networking, 

and cyber security. About 10 years ago, 

I had the opportunity to join VELCO's 

Telecommunication department to design 

and build a statewide carrier ethernet 

network utilizing VELCO's extensive fiber 

optic infrastructure and newly deployed 

dense wave network. In addition to 

Vermont's utility needs, VELCO's carrier 

ethernet network also provides services 

that connect NVU's Johnson and Lyndon 

campuses. VELCO's network reliability 

requirements and diverse technology 

portfolio have provided an interesting, 

engaging, and rewarding experience.”

Matthew Smyrski, EET '08 Matthew 

shared, “I was a graduate in 2008 from 

VTC with an Associate in Electrical 

Engineering. VTC was a great school and 

I loved every part of being a part of the 

campus and curriculum. I was planning 

on coming back in the fall of 2008 to 

complete a Bachelor’s in Sustainability. 

However, early that summer, my mom 

told me I should try and apply to CVPS 

and VELCO. I did and to my surprise, 

VELCO hired me right away. I have been 

with VELCO ever since. I did 7 years as a 

Substation Maintenance Technician and 

then a System Protection Technician. I 

would highly recommend that VTC take 

the time to educate first themselves and 

then their students on the utility careers 

that are offered in Vermont.” 

Tyler Truman, CPM '17 Tyler shared, 

“In January 2022, I took a new job offer 

at VELCO as an Access Construction 

Coordinator, overseeing all aspects of 

creating new access roads and pads to 

replace our transmission lines and poles. 

As well as coordinating and overseeing all 

of our construction mats and deliveries. 

After previously being employed at 

Markowski Excavating overseeing various 

projects and running heavy equipment.”  

Gary Santy, ABT '78 Gary is the Senior 

Principal, Office Leader at the Burlington 

location, and Operations Manager at 

Stantec Consulting Services. Starting as 

the Construction Inspector/Technician, 

he will now be celebrating 44 years with 

the company in May of 2022! Gary has 

recently been awarded 2022 Engineer 

of the Year by the Vermont Society of 

Professional Engineers during National 

Engineers Week!

Michael Fowler, CET '89 In 2017, Michael 

started working at Stantec Consulting 

Services as the Senior Transportation 

Engineer.  

Thaddeus “Thad” Luther, CET '94 Thad 

has been working at Stantec for over 

22 years now. His past role includes 

being a Project Manager and now he 

is a Supervisor and Associate in the 

Transportation Department. 

Peter Armata, CET '97 Peter works at 

Stantec Consulting Services as the Office 

CAD Leader. When he’s not working, Peter 

is around his family and wife, Heather 

Armata, RET '96. 

Lance Biore, ABT '99 & AET '01 Lance 

started at Stantec over 17 years ago 

and in the beginning, he started as a 

Civil Structural Engineer. Over time, 

with continuous education; receiving 

his MBA, and obtaining his Professional 

Engineering License and Project 

Management Professional Certificate, 

he eventually became the Principal 

Business Center Operations Leader 

for Stantec’s U.S. East Energy Division. 

Lance also mentors a lot of younger staff 

through project management practices 

and engineering as he is a licensed 

practicing engineer. Lance was inducted 

into Vermont Tech’s Athletic Hall of Fame, 

page. 5. 

In 2022, the Development and Alumni Relations Office 

started quarterly E-Newsle�ers to share news, events, 

and Vermont State University unification information. To 

highlight our alumni and their engagement with Vermont 

Tech, Alumni of the Quarter winners were shared in the 

E-Newsle�ers! 

Alumni of the Quarter/Year is to highlight, recognize, and 

honor a Vermont Tech alumnus whose accomplishments 

and service bring pride to Vermont Tech and the community! 

Winners received a Vermont Tech Flannel Blanket from 

Vermont Flannel Co.  

ALUMNI 
AWARDS

He was nominated by, Gene Sargent, HT ’59, after Homecoming stating, 

“I feel that he should be recognized for his leadership, concern, and love 

for people. He directed me and my associate by running around and 

helping us get around campus. He was thoughtful and kind, and it was 

much appreciated. After 63 years I think the world of Vermont Tech and I 

know there is going to be a change, like VATI to VTC, and now VTSU, and I 

want to thank everyone for working there.” (Find Gene’s Share Your News 

on page 12). Elisha was also chosen for his commitment to Vermont Tech 

by attending multiple events, like the 2022 Homecoming Weekend, and 

joining the Alumni Association (Page 6)!

ALUMNUS OF THE YEAR

March 2022
Barry Bordner, MEC '74

June 2022
Alan Cox, AG '62

September 2022
Robert Ide, AG '72

ALUMNI OF 

THE QUARTER

Elisha Ma�oon, 
VAST '17, MEC '18,

REN '20

Congratulations!

Scan to watch 
the Stantec VTC 

alumni video to get 
an inside scoop on 

how VTC alumni 
are using their 

degrees at Stantec
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A�er a couple of years of postponing the 
Scholarship Dinner at Vermont Tech due to the 
Covid-19 pandemic, we are happy to have one 
of our largest a�ended events back on campus! 
There were two student speakers, Nathan Steil 
and Ryan Nadeau, who both expressed their 
personal stories of how scholarships and the 
collaboration of people help students achieve 
success in higher education. 

NEW SCHOLARSHIPS ESTABLISHED IN 2022 

Asher Henderson Memorial Scholarship – Computer and 

So�ware Engineering program support in memory of alumnus 

Asher, CSE  ’14 & ’16

Brenda Churchill Flint Memorial Scholarship – Business 

Management/Business Technology Management program 

support in memory of alumna Brenda, BUS  ’97

Dick Ethier Scholarship – Civil Engineering Technology, 

Architectural and Building Engineering Technology, and 

Construction Management program support in honor of 

alumnus Dick, CET ’73

GlobalFoundries Scholarship – Mechanical Engineering 

Technology (both MEC and MET), Electrical/Electromechanical 

Engineering, and/or Diesel and Automotive Technology 

program support. Help created by alumnus John LaFreniere, 

EET ’87 & BUS ’08, as Deputy Director of Engineering 

Operations at GF.

ABOVE: STUDENT RYAN NADEAU SHARED PERSONAL 

STORIES OF HOW SCHOLARSHIPS HAVE TOUCHED HIS 

LIFE.

BELOW: NATHAN STEIL, A STUDENT IN THE CIVIL AND 

ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERING TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM, 

NOTED HOW SCHOLARSHIPS HELPED HIM BE MORE A 

PART OF CAMPUS LIFE AND THE COMMUNITY, EXPLAINING, 

“WITHOUT THE HARRY WIRTZ SCHOLARSHIP I WOULD NOT 

HAVE BEEN ABLE TO CUT MY WORK HOURS, AND FOCUS ON 

EDUCATION, VOLUNTEERING OPPORTUNITIES, LIKE HELPING 

WITH OPEN HOUSE ON CAMPUS AND BEING A PART OF 

STUDENT COUNCIL. THE SCHOLARSHIPS DON’T JUST HELP 

STUDENTS FINANCIALLY, THEY GET COMPOUNDED ACROSS 

THE COMMUNITY.” 

24TH ANNUAL 
SCHOLARSHIP DINNER

SUPPORTING STUDENT DREAMS

HELP BUILD A NEW 2023 
SCHOLARSHIP AT VERMONT 
TECH
In Memory of Paul D. Hartmann, the family and friends of former professors 

Paul Hartmann and Barbara Conrey are pleased to establish a new 

scholarship fund at Vermont Tech to support students in the Architectural 

Engineering Technology program called Hartmann and Conrey Scholarship in 

Architectural Engineering.

This scholarship is given in memory of Paul Hartmann (1953-2022), former 

Professor and Department Chair. A�er founding their own architecture firm, 

Paul and Barbara joined the Architectural Engineering faculty, Paul in 1985 

and Barbara in 1995. Paul taught in the department for 26 years and founded 

Tall Paul’s Tall Mall. Barbara taught for 20 years, co-founded the Sustainable 

Design and Technology program, and created the campus-wide European 

Classroom for students to experience art and architecture through travel 

abroad. Paul and Barbara were drawn to Vermont because of the state’s focus 

on climate and alternative energy; "we offer this scholarship in support of 

students who will use their skills to help create a more sustainable world."

If you would like to remember Paul or support their mission and commitments 

to Vermont Tech, please consider donating to the Hartmann and Conrey 

Scholarship to help further educate and support students in the Architectural 

Engineering Technology program. With Vermont Tech community help, we can 

reach the goal of $10,000 in donations to create an endowment in his honor! 

ABOVE: PROFESSOR PAUL HARTMANN, 1953-

2022.

Scan to donate to one of our 

various scholarships.

Or send a check to:

Vermont Tech

A�n: Development Office

PO Box 500

Randolph Center, VT 05061

“The scholarships don’t just help 
students financially, they get 

compounded across the community."
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VERMONT TECH CELEBRATES 
ITS FIRST PROFESSIONAL PILOT 
TECHNOLOGY PROGRAM 
SCHOLARSHIP AND WOMEN IN 
AVIATION INTERNATIONAL CHAPTER

In April, Vermont Tech, in partnership with BETA Technologies and Vermont 
Flight Academy, launched the first local chapter of Women in Aviation 
International. 

“Women in Aviation International (WAI) is a nonprofit organization dedicated 
to the encouragement and advancement of women in all aviation and 
aerospace career fields and interests,” states the WAI.org website. The new 
community provides a professional networking space to all students and 
graduates of Vermont Tech’s Professional Pilot Technology Program (PPT) as 
well as the broader Vermont aviation community. It is the first such chapter 
in Vermont and one of few in New England! 

“We are excited to open up 
more opportunities for women 
looking to pursue a career in 
the airline industry,” said Robin 
Guillian, program director for the 
Professional Pilot Technology 
program at Vermont Tech and a 
former airline pilot. “Now, if you 
are a Vermont girl into airplanes 
and you want to fly with a woman, 
you can find a connection to do 
that. If you are interested in being 
a seaplane pilot, you can connect 
with women who do that. The 
possibilities for connection are 
exciting.”

“We are excited to open up more opportunities 
for women looking to pursue a career in the 
airline industry"

ABOVE: FACULTY AND PROGRAM DIRECTOR, ROBIN GULLIAN 
(LEFT) SMILES AT STEPHEN GEDNEY (BACK TO CAMERA).

WILLIAM FOSBROOK AVIATION 
SCHOLARSHIP – FIRST PROFESSIONAL PILOT 
TECHNOLOGY SCHOLARSHIP
The William Fosbrook Aviation 
Scholarship was le� in William 
“Bill” Fosbrook’s bequest to 
support students in aviation 
through scholarships. Bill had been 
involved with the Professional 
Pilot Technology (PPT) program at 
Vermont Tech as he was a friend 
of one of the program’s founders, 
Douglas Smith. He also was 
connected to the program because 
of Stephen Gedney, PPT 2018. Bill 
was like a grandfather to Stephen 
and because aviation was a huge 
part of his life, Stephen noted, “I 
wanted to be involved because Bill 
always provided help, mentorship, 
and guidance in all facets of his own 
life, and helping the next generation 
of aspiring aviators would have 
been so special to him.” A�er 
graduation, Stephen spear-headed 
the William Fosbrook Aviation 
Scholarship at Vermont Tech. 

Stephen was able to a�end the 
Scholarship Dinner and met 
the student recipients of the 
new William Fosbrook Aviation 
Scholarship! “I really enjoyed seeing 
students strive to be successful in 
their fields of study, and meeting 
new aviators, that I was not too 
long ago.” Robin expressed, “I 
know the pilot program has added 
expenses for flying time and having 
a scholarship like this for students 
will help tremendously!”

Students, Connor Rakiey and Ella 
Newman, one of the first William 
Fosbrook Aviation Scholarship 
recipients expressed, “This 
scholarship really helps out with 
paying for my flight fees, and I’m so 
thankful I received it!” Ella Newman 
noted, “I have recently passed my 

instrument check ride, this 
scholarship has helped me 
so much with the cost of 
the rating. It has helped me 
take huge steps toward my 
future career as an airline 
pilot. I'm so grateful for 
everything and so thankful 
for how amazing the 
aviation community is!" 

Now, as a Sponsor for 
the scholarship, Stephen 
expressed, “I hope that 
many of the PPT alum 
will donate to the William 
Fosbrook Aviation 
Scholarship in the coming years. 
With upwards of 50 graduated 
individuals since the inception 
of the program in 2013, I believe 
we can have a strong return of 
monetary gi�s from these alumni 
who have all go�en into great 
careers in aviation!” 

ABOVE: STEPHEN GEDNEY, RIGHT, WHILE A STUDENT AT VERMONT TECH

Stephen currently is a Corporate 
Charter Pilot for Northern Illinois 
Flight Center (N-Jet). 

INSET: ELISABETH HOEHN, 

VAST '16, PPT '19 PILOTS 

THE PLANE ABOVE LAKE 

CHAMPLAIN IN BURLINGTON
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PRESIDENT’S CLUB 

Timothy Angell, DFM '76 

Philip E. Baldyga, CPE '07 & '09 

Fay H. Bashaw, EET '70

Christine J. Black

Barry A. Bordner, MEC '74 

Bryant Chucking Grinder 
Company

Central Vermont Tractor Club

Chroma Technology Corp

Ray Churchill, AG '68

Megan Cluver

Concepts NREC, LLC

Alan B. Cox Sr., AG '62

Keith Crowe, MEC '81

Diane Danforth

Alice B. DeShazer

DEW Construction

Bruce E. Donovan

Noah J. Elwood, CET '92

John L. Enos

Ralph M. Esposito

Marjorie P. Fisher

Greenman-Pedersen Inc.

Handycars

John G. Harding, CET '84

Maureen Hebert

David L. Hillman, CET '75

Terence Hodgdon

Ann Howard

Renee M. Hunt

Instrumart

International Construction 
Equipment, LLC

J. Warren & Lois McClure 
Foundation

Mary Kathryn Juskiewicz

Richard Kempe

John K. Legge�, BUS '00

Magee Office Products

Michael Marceau

Ann Ma�hews, MEC '65

Patricia Moulton

Edward A. Murphy, CET '77

Neagley & Chase Construction 
Company

Nolato GW Plastics

Northfield Savings Bank

Hubert W. Norton, HT '66

Benjamin Nu�er, ABT '73

Mary L. O'Leary

Mark D. Olson

Curtis Ostler

PC Construction Company

E. Miles Prentice

Rachel Repstad

Allan Rodgers

Angela Russell

Sco� A. Sabol

Sharon R. Sco�

Lynn Sheldon

Sarah Silbert

David P. Silloway, AG '66

Anne C. Silloway

Dan Smith

SymQuest Group

T. McGregor & Associates, LLC

The Dale JR Foundation

The Tech Group Inc.

Kelly L. Thompson

Town of Brookfield

William Trutor, MEC '77

Joyce Twing

John L. Tyler

Heidi P. Underbakke, ABT '19

UVM 4-H Program, Inc.

Vermont Community Foundation

Vermont Ready Mixed Concrete 
Association

Vermont Retail Lumber Dealers 
Association

Vermont Technical College

Betsy Ward

Sophie E. Zdatny

Yasmine Ziesler

DEAN’S CLUB

Howard Bemis, AG '50

John Bergeron

Aaron J. Bordner, MEC '09

Daniel C. Bordner, ELM & MEC '18

Amanda Chaulk

William M. Clark

Edmund S. Dawes, CET '80

Noel W. Drury

Rachel Drury

DuBois & King, Inc.

Robin C. Goodall

Billi Gosh

Hobart G. Guion, ABT '83

Jeffrey Higgins

Catherine McCullough

Inge Smith-Luce, LPN '07 & NUR '08

Terrance P. Stanley, BUS '10

Tree House Fund

Patricia K. Turley, TO '84

CENTURY CLUB

17 East Holdings LLC

Jean Alexander

Edward A. Andrus, HT '69

Paul N. Angell

Michael R. Audet, AG '72

Christopher Aulis

Tracy Bashara

John L. Bashaw, EET '69

Stephen Benedict, AG '71

Sco� K. Berkey, CPE '91

Patricia A. Bernier

Paul D. Besse�e, AG '70

Robert A. Boisvert, EM '71

Bolduc Auto Salvage

Jane�e Bombardier

Eugene Booska

Tanya A. Bounacklie, EET '10

Bourdeau Bros. of Middlebury, Inc.

Bra�leboro Memorial Hospital

Dwayne Brees, LPN '05 & NUR '06

Shawn Brennan, ABT '91 & AET '93

Timothy Brisson

Carol G. Bushey

Paul Cabbe, EET '93

Sally J. Caldwell

Kellie Campbell

Central Vermont Medical Center

Edward Champine, AMT '95

Paul C. Collins, CPM '18

Laura M. Comstock

Julie Concha, BUS '97

Craig A. Cota, EET '64

Kimberly A. Crowe

Richard Dalton

Emilie P. Daniel

Carl Davis

Jennifer Davis

Thomas E. Dennehey, EET '63

William T. Donnelly

Glenn P. Dorrance, LAH '95

Engelberth Construction, Inc.

Engineering Ventures

Christopher Enos

Jason D. Enser

Gary Evans, AG '70

Mark Falcone, AMT '74

Jenifer T. Flood

Frankenburg Agency

Susan A. Frede�e, BUS '95

Paul Freeman, ABT '83

Richard S. Gardner, ABT '04 

Sarah L. Green

Ronald L. Greenwood

Alain R. Grenier

Robin Guillian

Kim M. Hannon-Brobst

Lindsey M. Haupt

Roderick Hayden, MEC '70

Charles Howard, AMT '74

Robert Howe, HT '67

Laurie Hudson

Sarah Isham

Michael J. Jakubowski

Allen R. Kieslich, HT '63

Danae LaBounty

Linda LaFrance, EET '81 & EL '86

Robert J. Lalance�e, MEC '81

Melanie C. Larocque

Royal Larocque

Samuel W. Lincoln, AMT '96

Thomas G. Luther

David Mahoney, HT '59

Nick Managan

Karl G. Marchessault, CET '95

Tracy McGuinness

Michael McPhetres, DFM '75

Sherri McPhetres

Michael L. McShane

Patricia R. Menchini

Mary A. Merusi

David A. Mook

Robert D. Morel, EET '86

Raymond D. Morvan

Martina C. ODonnell

Jeremy Ouelle�e

Joel R. Page, ABT '95

John Pariseau, EET '67

John Paterson

Elouise M. Pearl, AMT '77

college
founded 1866

in
corporated 1961
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lTHE ANNUAL FUND
REPORT OF GIVING

JULY 2021—JUNE 2022

The Annual Fund is critical to the operation 

of the College.  It is our greatest source of 

unrestricted support and support designated for 

departments and academic divisions. A special 

thank you to alumni, parents, faculty, staff, and 

friends. Your gi� truly makes a difference.

Dennis Pengelly, EET '74

Christian J. Peters

Suzanne Picke�

Ronald A. Piro, EET '79

Janet S. Poeton

Kimberly Pritchard

James Pullman, AG '69

Randolph Center Fireman's Fund

Randolph Union High School

Patricia Reed

Carole Richards

Dan Richards

Robyn E. Richards, CPM '99

Gordon L. Richardson, AG '62

Stephen F. Richardson

Timothy Rockwood, ST '74

Allan S. Rodgers

David Rubin

Gene Sargent, HT '59

Philip Seymour

Richard E. Sherman, AG '54

Alisa Short

George R. Shortsleeves, MEC '69

David Silverman

Slate Valley Physical Therapy, Inc.

Stephen Smith, MEC '73

Wesley Snow, AG '68

Paul C. Stanley, AG 74

Sterling Associates Group LLC

Jane M. Stone, AMT '81

Rebecca H. Stygles

Kathleen Taplin

The Giavara Family Charitable 
Fund

Pamela Thurber, ABT '90

Joseph Tymecki, EET '81

Carolyn A. Vick

Rachel Westbrook

Lynford Wheatley, HT '67

Arthur L. Whitman, AG '65

Amanda Williams, VET '10 & MGR '21

Paul T. Williams, AG '49

Robert Willis, HT '65

Carrie A. Wright, BUS '91 & '06

Derrick Wright, DFM '78

Anne�e M. Young

Erik E. Zingelman

GREEN & WHITE CLUB

AADCO Medical Inc.

Gerald E. Allen, MEC '70

Stephen J. Allen

Jay V. Arman

Rachel Arsenault, DFM '13, AMT & 
DAG '14

William E. Atkinson, CPM '02

Ghislaine Baker

Barnstorm Studio, LLC

Lila Bartoszek, ABT '89

John Benson, ABT '73

Shannon E. Billings

Gregory Bishop, ABT '79

Leroy W. Black

Gilbert Blaisdell

Tena Bougor

Kelly M. Boulan

Robert A. Bragg, HT '64

Gary Braman, AMT '76

George N. Buck

Sean Carney, MEC '91

Kristin Chandler

David Childs

Carrie A. Clement, BUS '98

Nathan P. Cleveland

Karen L. Colby

Richard A. Cook, AG '62

Daniel P. Costin

Rodney E. Cro�

Heather L. Curler, BUS '05

Ken Curler

Ma�hew Curler

Peter Curler

Jesse Curler

Anne D. Daley, BUS '16

Tracey A. Dean, BUS '94

Joshua DeFlorio

Ryan T. Dente

Rosemarie Dubois, TO '81

Deborah Dunklee

Ed Larkin Contra Dancers

Be�y Edson

Jill Ely

Robert W. Farnsworth, HT '64

Denise Felger

Christal Fleishman

Fred A. Flint, MEC '65

Lori L. Flint

Francis J. Forcier

Ma�hew Fordham

Steven Forman

Ronald I. Frascoia, HT '62

Serena Gallagher

Jacqueline Garrapy

Donna Gerstenmaier

Jeffery Girard

Erik Gosh

Pan Graham

Sherri J. Grant

Joan Granter

Jocelyn Haley

Thomas B. Hamilton, EET '79

Brandon C. Hanley, EET '21

Stephen M. Harrness

Kurt Haupt

Thornton H. Haysle�, ABT '08

Dorothy L. Herrin

Gary P. Hodgdon, AMT '75

Michael E. Hodge, MEC '80

George Holt

Robert J. Hooker, EET '71

Thomas Hourihan

Carol A. Howard

Clark Hunt

Susan M. James, DFM '77

Victoria A. Johnson

Hugh G. Jones, EET '61

Sandra J. Katz, VET '05

Elizabeth J. Kearns

Charles M. Keeler

Catherine E. Kelley

Brian M. Kennedy

Chassidy King

Ronald R. La Perle

Sandra LaBounty

Lee Lackmeyer

Jason Ladabouche, RHT '97 & MET '19

Carol Ladabouche

Donald L. Laflam, HT '63

Douglas Lamson, AG '66

James C. Larkins

Dennis Larocque

David E. Lathrop, HT '63

Jon H. Laurie, DFM '82

Bruce W. Lippens, EET '60

Steve Longpre

Donald C. Lovejoy, AG '64

Victoria Loven

Alica Monty

Christine W. Motyka, LAH '97

Be�y A. Moyer

New England Jersey Breeders 
Association

Pa�i A. Paige, ABT '80

Leon Paquin, AG '57

Michael C. Pezze�i, Jr., MEC '84

Napoleon F. Pietryka

Jennifer D. Pollock, CET '96

Jessica R. Ponzio, LPN '10

Katherine H. Porter

Peter Poulin, AG '72

Angeline Poulin

Peter C. Rea

John C. Reilly

Cynthia L. Rhoad, LPN '94

Rene Roy, EET '72

Nancy L. Roy

Arthur Rye, AG '66

Laurie D. Sabens

Sharon Sault

Michael R. Shader, MEC '99

Dale Smith, HT '66

Anthony Smith

Richard Spinks, EET '88 & ELM '98

Carolyn Stannard-Carlo

Sharon L. Stearns

Sanders H. Stephen

Jennifer Thygesen

The Annual Fund Honor 

Roll lists contributions 

by club level.  Gi�s made 

by local businesses, 

corporate matching 

gi�s, and honor and 

memorial gi�s are listed 

here as well.

Vermont Tech regrets 

any omissions or errors 

in the listing.  Please 

bring corrections to the 

a�ention of the Alumni 

Relations office at

(802) 728-1250
alumni@vtc.edu

PRESIDENT’S CLUB

Gi�s of $500 and above.

DEAN’S CLUB

Gi�s of $250 to $499.

CENTURY CLUB

Gi�s of $100 to $249.

GREEN & WHITE CLUB

Gi�s up to $99.

Marla J. Tillberg

VJBA Inc.

Charles Waterman, DFM '79

Jonathan Welch, EET '82

David A. White

James W. Williams, DFM '74

Leslie L. Wisdom

Loren C. Wood, DFM '74

Wood's Vermont Syrup Company
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At Vermont State University youʼll have the opportunity to make your 
experience truly yours with a variety of affordable, relevant, high-quality
learning opportunities designed to provide you with the support you need to 
thrive academically and launch or advance your career.

Opportunities
Vermont State University is 
in touch with our students. 
Through research opportu-
nities, internships, service 
learning, and co-op experi-
ences, you will become an 
even more active and 
engaged citizen.

Possibilities
The possibilities are endless 
with our expertise in areas 
like applied technology, 
engineering, healthcare, 
education, business, 
psychology, climate change 
science, computer science, 
and the arts.

Choices
Courses, faculty expertise, 
and student activities are 
vast. The enormous variety 
opens the door to a range of 
perspectives for you to 
examine and learn from.

Connections
High-touch, personalized 
approach to statewide 
cross-campus collaborations 
provide you with an incredibly 
high-quality, comprehensive, 
and flexible education.

Geared for you with 
undergraduate, graduate, 
and lifelong learning 
ranging from in-person 
to hybrid and online!

Learn more about Vermont State University at VermontState.edu

90+
DEGREES · CERTI FICATES · TRAINING P

RO
G

RA
M

S · 

Vermont State University Students Have More…

We’re Better Together

On Campus Online Hybrid

5 Primary Locations
With plenty of additional sites 
across the state that meet 
students where they are and 
where they want to be. 

*pending approval of the New England Commission of Higher Education


